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City-Retained Peer Reviewer 
Response  

Summary 

1. Response Letter by 
Rubidium Environmental 
dated December 21, 2018. 

 It is Rubidium’s opinion that the Rothsay facility is a Class III industrial operation;  

 Rubidium was unable to determine odour impacts with the information provided.  
The odours should be measured at the source, and atmospheric chemistry 
dispersion models should be used to establish impact at various receptors; and, 

 An updated Odour Impact Assessment is required.  

2. Response Letter by 
Rubidium Environmental 
dated February 12, 2019. 

 Rubidium’s opined that the updated Odour Impact Assessment is not complete, and 
requires the following information: 

o Rothsay facility to be treated as a Class III industrial operation; 
o The Applicant should obtain Odour Testing Reports and Rothsay’s 

Environmental Compliance Approval;  
o Atmospheric chemistry dispersion modelling should be completed; and,  
o Odour complaint history should be obtained.  

3. Technical Memorandum by 
Golder Associates dated 
July 28, 2020. 

 The proposed odour mitigation measures and history of odour complaints at the 
sensitive receptors demonstrate that the evidence is insufficient to mitigate odour 
impacts at the proposed development; and, 

 More detailed dispersion modelling is required to confirm frequency at the proposed 
development. 

4. Technical Memorandum by 
Golder Associates dated 
March 8, 2021 

 There is insufficient evidence to confirm that the proposed mitigation is adequate in 
reducing odour impacts; 

 Golder’s review did not include verification of any of the detailed calculations and 
modelling due to the limited completeness of Ortech’s submitted reports; and, 

 Additional dispersion modelling is required. 

 


